

# What's Happening?

### **Fall Party**

On October 31st, we will be having our fall party! We will be making slime, have special treats, and lots of games!

### **Lights on Afterschool**

On October 26th, we will be celebrating before and after school programs. Please wear yellow to help us celebrate!

### Safe Space

To help our kid's manage their feelings, we took the opportunity to make a safe space. Our teepee tent is available to let our kid's be alone whenever they're having big feelings and have a calm space. Some of the ways to use the tent is:

- Didn't have the best morning
- Had a bad day at school
- Upset and need to let out their feelings

For some added comfort towards the space, we have fidget toys to distract and keep their mind occupied and stuffed animals that give them that extra comfort of a hug.

## Clubs

Videography Club- We have been learning the different styles of movie making. Mr. Riley has been teaching them "the rule of thirds" and how it can be applied to the content we watch today. Soon we will be making our own videos and learning to edit them.

### 

Science Club- Ms. Fiona shows our students crazy and fun science experiments. They have been learning about lava lamps, invisible ink, and oobleck.

### 

Culture Club- We have been learning the different holidays in the seasons and the culture that goes behind them. Ms. Mary has shown them firework wands (labor day), craft/bingo (halloween), and we even made pizza for national pizza day.

### 

Photography Club-Pictures are one of the main things to capture a moment. Ms. Zofia has taught them the parts of a camera and how they work. They have also gotten to make their own film strip and went on a scavenger hunt to take pictures.



# Lewis & Clark Fall Newsletter











# Upcoming Dates

Nov 10: Junior Counselor Celebration

Nov No School / No KZ - 22-24: Thanksgiving Break

Dec 21 2 hour early Release

Dec No School - Winter 22-29: Break

Jan 1: No School / No KZ

Jan 2: No School / No KZ



# Welcome Miss Tina



We would like to officially
welcome a brand new counselor
to our staff: Miss Tina!
Tina is a student at William
Jewell college.
She has been working in
childcare for 3 years. In her
free time, Tina enjoys playing

tennis, reading, and
babysitting.
Miss Tina will be working
every afternoon, so if you
happen to see her, please say
hello and welcome her to our
LCKZ family!







# Lewis & Clark Fall Newsletter

## Character Traits

In September, our students worked so hard to try and earn the character trait award for the month!

Our award winners for the month were:

Samantha Stoecker
James Graue
Ava Bartlett
Emilee Bartlett
Zoey Kikoler
Adrianna Young
Evi Lewin

Along with our character trait
awards, we are giving out one
kindness award every month to our
students who show amazing kindness!
This month our kindness award went
to: Zoey Kikoler!

Way to go!

In October, our character trait is Responsibility. November we are learning about Citizenship and in December we are learning about Caring.

We encourage our parents to talk about these traits at home with your kids and think of ways we can show them at home, at school, and at Kid's Zone!









# Contact Miss Alyssa

Email: alyssa.hoffmann@lps53.org

**Phone:** (816) 736-5439